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MEMORANDUM











TO:		AAA Directors		NOTICE#: 052209-1-I-SWCBS





FROM:	E. Douglas Beach, Ph.D.


Secretary 


		


DATE:	May 22, 2009





SUBJECT:	Notice of Clarification:  2009 ARRA Contracts 








The purpose of this memorandum is to provide clarification regarding the reporting requirements for the American Recovery and Reinvestment Act program released in Notice #051909-1-I-SWBS.  The Excel spreadsheets transmitted with the NOI contained errors in the total year-to-date column on the far right side of both the Congregate Nutrition Services and Home Delivered Nutrition Services worksheets.  The year-to-date column should not contain the formula that sums the unduplicated client counts for the individual months.  Attached are the corrected worksheets.





Each of the monthly columns will contain the unduplicated number of clients served (by service) for the report month.





The year-to-date column at the far right of the chart will contain the year-to-date unduplicated number of clients served (by service.)  Note:  This number is a subset of the total that would be produced if the monthly totals were added together.





Thank you for your on-going commitment to Florida’s elders.  Should you need additional assistance, please contact your contract manager. 





cc:  Contract Managers














